◇ 英 語

英 3-1~英 3-11 まで 11 ページあります。

I 次の英文を読み、設問に答えなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。

A high school student named Yuto resided in a small village in Japan. He had always desired to study abroad to experience new cultures. His dream came true one day when he got a scholarship to the U.S.A.

Yuto prepared his belongings for a brand-new trip while feeling eager but a little anxious. He entered the distant country and was met by busy streets, tall buildings, and a colorful assortment of people from all over the world. For him, it was a completely new world.

The first day of school was both exciting and difficult. Though he had to navigate a sea of strange faces, he wanted to make friends. He confidently approached a group of kids during lunch despite his weak English skills. He was surprised to find them kind and friendly. They even offered to help him improve his English.

Yuto eventually became accustomed to his new schedule. He participated in afterschool activities, went to classes, and spent weekends seeing the city. The neighborhood library was one of his favorite places because he could lose himself in books there and develop his language skills.

Yuto's English level improved throughout the course of the months. He was now confident in his ability to speak his mind and have conversations. His hard work was noticed by his friends and teachers.

Yuto was once requested to deliver a project on his own country. He spoke about its history, traditions, and cuisine. His presentation was admired by the class, and Yuto felt a sense of pride in introducing people to his culture.

Despite the difficulties he encountered, Yuto loved his time spent overseas. He said goodbye to his friends and professors on his last day, promising to stay in touch. He boarded the aircraft, headed back to Japan with a sad heart and memories that would last a lifetime.

解答	番号	$\frac{1}{2}$ \sim $\frac{1}{2}$		
		文の空所に入れるべき最も適切な表現を本文の内容に即して①~ 選びなさい。	4	
V ••	797			
1	Where	e did Yuto receive a scholarship to study?		1
	1	In Europe.		
	2	In Asia.		
	3	In the United States.		
	4	In Africa.		
2	How o	did Yuto feel on his first day of school?	2	2
	1	Nervous.		
	2	Thrilled.		
	3	Challenging.		
	4	Disappointed.		
3	How d	id Yuto improve his English skills?	3	3
	1	By reading a lot of books.		
	2	By writing lunch menus.		
	3	By practicing with teachers.		
	4)	By solving language puzzles.		

問題は次のページに続きます。

4	4 What did Yuto present a project about?							
	① ② ③ ④	Africa. Italy. Japan. The United States.						
5	How	did Yuto feel about his study abroad experience?	5					
	1	Annoyed.						
	2	Delighted.						
	3	Disappointed.						
	4	Regretful.						

このページは空白です。

II 会話の空所	6 から 10 に入る表現を選択肢(1)~(9)から一つずつ						
選びなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。							
Customer:	Good evening! Could I see a menu, please?						
Server:	Of course, here's our menu. Are you interested in any specific cuisine						
	or do you have any food allergies?						
Customer:	I'm open to trying different cuisines. (6)?						
Server:	Our chef's specials are quite popular. The seafood pasta and the						
	grilled chicken with roasted vegetables are highly recommended.						
Customer:	The seafood pasta sounds delicious. (7)?						
Server:	No, it's mild, but it has a nice blend of flavors from the fresh seafood						
	and herbs.						
Customer:	Great! I'll have the seafood pasta. Can I also get a side salad with it?						
Server:	Certainly! (8) with that?						
Customer:	I'll have a glass of sparkling water, please.						
Server:	Perfect. One seafood pasta with a side salad and a glass of sparkling						
	water. (9)?						
Customer:	No, that will be all. Thank you.						
Server:	You're welcome. I'll get your order placed right away.						
	(10)!						

解答番号

6

10

選択肢

- ① And would you like any drinks
- 2 And would you like any vegetables
- 3 Did you enjoy your meal
- 4 Enjoy your meal
- (5) Is it fresh
- 6 Is it spicy
- (7) Is there anything else I can get for you
- 8 Is there anything else I can get from you
- What do you recommend

III 次の広告を読んで、設問に答えなさい。解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマーク しなさい。

Cruise the Caribbean!

14 days & 13 nights

Go on an unforgettable adventure with our 14-day cruise around the **Caribbean** on the magnificent **Carnival Paradise** cruise ship!

Explore the stunning beauty of 15 Caribbean islands as you sail through crystal-clear blue waters and soak up the warm tropical sun. Starting in Antigua and ending in the British Virgin Islands, this well-planned schedule offers the perfect blend of relaxation and discovery.

Carnival Paradise Tour Rating: ☆☆☆☆

Carnival Paradise has all the cool things that Carnival Cruise Lines is known for. The Normandie Showroom, which has two floors, is decorated in a fancy art-deco style with pretty stained-glass chandeliers and cherry wood trim. In the middle of the ship, there is a six-story atrium where glass elevators go up and down quietly while people hang out at the circular bar below. Don't forget to bring your swimsuit because there are lots of places to get wet, like hot tubs, pools, and the Water Works water park. Kids will have a great time in their own clubs that are divided by age.

Ship Statistics

Year Built:	1998	Crew Size:	920
Refurbished:	2017	Number of Inside Cabins:	466
Weight:	70,367t	Number of Outside Cabins:	562
Registry:	Panama	Number of Outside Cabins w	ith Verandas: 54
Length:	260m	Number of Suites:	54
Passenger Capacit	y: 2124	Maximum Room Occupancy	: 5

	つずつ選び	なさい。	
1	What is	the name of the cruise ship?	11
	1	Antigua.	
	2	Caribbean.	
	3	Carnival Paradise.	
	4	Normandie.	
2	Which o	f the following sentences is true?	12
	1	The cruise lasts for a week.	
	2	The cruise lasts for three weeks.	
	3	The cruise has a 4-star rating.	
	4	The cruise has a 5-star rating.	
3	How ma	ny floors surround the atrium?	13
	1	None.	
	2	Two.	
	3	Six.	
	4	54.	
4	Which is in the wa	not mentioned as a place for passengers to swim, relax or play ater?	14
	1	At an on-board water park.	
	2	In on-board baths.	
	3	In on-board swimming pools.	
	4	In the sea.	

次の1~7の質問の解答として最も適切な表現を広告の内容に即して①~④から

5	What is to take?	at is the maximum number of passengers that the ship is designed					
	1	466.					
	2	920.					
	3	2017.					
	4	2124.					
6	What inf	Formation is not mentioned in the advertisement?	16				
	1	The total cost.					
	2	The destination.					
	3	The length of the cruise.					
	4	The place of departure.					
7	What is t	the limit for the number of people allowed to stay in one cabin? 2.	17				
	2	5.					
	3.	54.					
	4	2124.					

IV 次の1~5の空所に入れるのに最も適切な語を①~④から一つずつ選びなさい。 解答はすべて所定の解答欄にマークしなさい。 1 We should avoid food () a lot of fat.

1	we should avoid food () a for of far.	18
	① contains	2	containing	
	3 contained	4	to contain	
2	Let's go for a walk () p	laying computer games.	19
				19
	① by way of	2	in exchange for	
	3 in spite of	4	instead of	
3	Did you mind () awa	ay fr	om home for so long?	20
				20
	① being	2	having	
	3 to be	4	to have	
4	These days tourists are getting	ng tir	ed () package tours.	
				21
	① at	2	for	
	3 of	4	with	
5	Some people have () s	leeping for various reasons.	22
		•		22

2 different

4 difficulty

1 difference

difficult

V	次の	次の1~3 において語群を並べ替えて意味の通じる英文を作りなさい。語群から							
	文の	指定された	き二ヶ	所に入る語句を選び、	その語句の番号を所定の解答欄にマーク				
しなさい。									
	1	Never (),(23)()()(24)().			
		語群	1	and	2	come			
			3	give up	4	true			
			⑤	will	6	your dreams			
	2	Her plan	ı is ()(25)()()(26)()a year			
		語群	1	and	2	abroad			
			3	her own office	4	to have			
			⑤	within	6	work			
	3	Have yo)(27)()()(28)()			
		語群	1	about	2	go			
			3	made up	4	where			

6 your mind

⑤ you'll